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JOINT MEETING 
BOARD OF ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY EDUCATION 

AND 
BOARD OF REGENTS 

 
JUNE 18, 2014 

 
MINUTES 

 
 
In accordance with the 1974 Louisiana Constitution, Article VIII, Section 5(D), a joint 
meeting of the Board of Elementary and Secondary Education (BESE) and the Board of 
Regents (BoR) was called to order at 9:07 a.m. on Wednesday, June 18, 2014, in the 
Louisiana Purchase Room, located in the Claiborne Building in Baton Rouge, Louisiana.  
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Chas Roemer, President of the Board of 
Elementary and Secondary Education. 
 
The rolls were called and quorums were established for the Board of Regents and the 
Board of Elementary and Secondary Education. 
 
Board of Regents 
 
Present: 
 
Mr. Clinton Rasberry, Jr., Chair 
Dr. Albert Sam, II, Secretary 
Mr. Mark Abraham 
Ms. Pamela Egan 
Mr. Joseph Farr 
Mr. Robert Levy 
Mr. Richard Lipsey 
Mr. Edward Markle 
Mr. Joseph Wiley 
 
Absent: 
 
Mr. Bill Fenstermaker, Vice-Chair 
Ms. Charlotte Bollinger 
Mr. Raymond Brandt 
Ms. Maggie Brakeville, Student 
 Representative 
Mr. Joel Dupre’ 
Mr. Chris Gorman 
Mr. Roy Martin, III 
 

Board of Elementary and Secondary Education 
 
Present: 
 
Mr. Chas Roemer, President 
Ms. Holly Boffy, Secretary-Treasurer 
Dr. Lottie Beebe 
Ms. Connie Bradford 
Ms. Carolyn Hill 
Mr. Walter Lee 
Dr. Judith Miranti 
Ms. Kira Orange Jones 
Ms. Jane Smith 
 
Absent: 
 
Mr. Jim Garvey, Vice-President 
Mr. Jay Guillot 
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APPROVAL OF BoR/BESE MINUTES OF DECEMBER 5, 2013 
 

On motion of BESE Member Beebe, seconded by Regent Farr, the 
Boards approved the minutes of the joint meeting of the Board of 
Regents (BoR) and the Board of Elementary and Secondary 
Education (BESE) held on December 5, 2013. 

 
* * * * * * * * * * 

 
On Point of Personal Privilege, Mr. Rasberry, Chair of the Board of Regents, introduced 
Dr. Jeanne Burns, who provided the Boards with an overview regarding teacher 
preparation programs in Louisiana, which were identified as leading the nation in 
several areas as reported by the National Council on Teacher Quality (NCTQ) in its 
Teacher Prep Review 2014.  Dr. Burns responded to questions from members of the 
Boards. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * 
 
CONSIDERATION OF UPDATES TO THE WEIGHTED TAYLOR OPPORTUNITY 
PROGRAM FOR STUDENTS (TOPS) GRADE POINT AVERAGE (GPA) APPROVED 
LIST OF COURSES 
 
State Superintendent of Education John White reviewed TOPS Core, 2018:  Dual 
Enrollment/Matrix Options for TOPS Core, highlighting increased weights when 
calculating TOPS GPA for incoming freshmen beginning fall 2014. 
 

On motion of BESE Member Bradford, seconded by BESE Member 
Smith, the Boards received the report and approved revisions to the 
TOPS Core, 2018:  Dual Enrollment/Matrix Options for TOPS Core, as 
presented by the Louisiana Department of Education (LDE). 

 
CONSIDERATION OF A PRESENTATION ON JOINT INITIATIVES TO SUPPORT 
LOUISIANA’S STUDENTS, TEACHERS, AND SCHOOLS, PRESENTED BY THE 
LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION AND BOARD OF REGENTS 
 
The presenters were State Superintendent of Education White, Louisiana Department of 
Education, and Dr. Larry Tremblay, Deputy Commissioner for Planning, Research, and 
Academic Affairs, Board of Regents. 
 
The following PowerPoint presentation was given and the presenters responded to 
questions from members of BESE and BoR. 
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On motion of Regent Levy, seconded by BESE Member Beebe, the 
Boards received the report on joint initiatives to support Louisiana’s 
students, teachers, and schools, presented by the Louisiana 
Department of Education and the Board of Regents. 

 
Public comments were received on the following agenda item: 
 
Agenda Item 4.3., “Consideration of an update regarding the 2014 Legislative 
Session.” 
 

Support:  None. 
 
 Oppose:  None. 
 

Information Only/Other:  Ms. Janae Wise, concerned citizen. 
 
CONSIDERATION OF AN UPDATE REGARDING THE 2014 LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
 
State Superintendent of Education John White provided members of the Boards with an 
update regarding the 2014 Legislative Session.  He highlighted the following: 
 

 MFP’s supplemental course allocation, which creates a constitutionally protected 
and sustainable funding source for dual enrollment courses;  

 special education diploma legislation, which created an alternate view of how 
students with the most significant disabilities and the most persistent academic 
struggles may graduate from high school; and 

 significant career diploma legislation: 
o students are required to take the ACT, but they may also take WorkKeys and 

may use highest score achieved; and 
o allows a full nine credits for the student to pursue a career credential, but 

requires that the student graduate with a credential. 
 

On motion of BESE Member Miranti, seconded by BESE Member 
Boffy, the Boards received the update report regarding the 2014 
Legislative Session. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
With no further business to come before the Boards, the joint meeting of the Board of 
Elementary and Secondary Education and the Board of Regents adjourned at 9:55 a.m. 
 


